

July 19<sup>th</sup> 2017

Dear Pupils of Corrie Primary & Nursery School,

Thank you for making me so welcome when I visited your school to re-assess 'Investors in Pupils'. You were all extremely polite, friendly and very well behaved. You are obviously very proud of your school and the work you are doing. Thank you for helping to make the assessment day go so smoothly. I am very grateful to the School Council, House Captains, Play Leaders, Sports Ambassadors, Health Ambassadors, Prefects, Choir Leaders, Office Helpers and all the other pupils who came to talk to me, for helping me to understand how your school works. A special thank you to Finley, Joe, Keisha and Chloe who gave me an excellent tour of the school. Everyone I met had a lot to tell me and you all were very clear and confident!

I was very interested to hear all about the Great Corrie Bake-Off competition which was a successful fundraising event as well as being lots of fun!

I was very pleased to find out about the many things that the staff do to help you. They work hard to make the school such a good place to be, where everyone enjoys their learning.

## You told me that:

- You are a team and work together to make this school a better place for everyone.
- You help and care for each other.
- Behaviour is very good.
- You enjoy coming to school and you know that learning now will help you in the future.
- Your teachers make lessons interesting and fun. You get lots of opportunities to talk and work together which helps you with your learning.
- You are very keen to achieve your targets and enjoy the rewards you get.
- Your ideas and opinions are listened to and acted upon.
- You can always get help if you need it.

Well done to all of you! I hope that you are going to have a big celebration now that you have achieved the 'Investors in Pupils' award again.

I really enjoyed my visit to your school – keep up the good work!

Yours sincerely,

Carole Holdsworth

Carole Holdsworth (Mrs.)
Investors in Pupils Assessor